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MInutes
WiredWest Board of Directors Meeting
Online 
Wednesday, July 3, 2024, 6:30 pm


Attending: Doug McNally, Sheila Litchfield, Jim Drawe, MaryEllen Kennedy, Jeremy Dunn, Kent Lew, Bob Gross, Dave Arney, David Dvore, Don Hall, Kathy Soule-Regine, David Gordon
Guests: 
Called to order at: 6:32pm

Approval of Warrant #1 for FY2025						 	 
[bookmark: _Hlk144816927]Total $10,955.90
Moved: Sheila
Seconded: Kent
Discussion: Kent noted to Jessica that WCF fiber payment should be $106.22, but it doesn’t change the total.
	[bookmark: _Hlk101345236]Member Town
	Vote

	Becket
	Y

	Heath
	Y

	New Salem
	Y

	Rowe
	Y

	Washington
	Y

	Windsor
	Y


Result: approved

Approval of Minutes									
June 19, 2024
Moved: Sheila
Seconded: Kent
Discussion: 
	Member Town
	Vote

	Becket
	Y

	Heath
	Y

	New Salem
	Y

	Rowe
	Y

	Washington
	Y

	Windsor
	Y


Result: approved

Nomination of Officers								
Kent nominated the current slate and Bob G seconded. The current slate is:
· Chair: Doug McNally
· Vice Chair/Town Liaison: David Dvore
· Treasurer: Bob Labrie
· Clerk: MaryEllen Kennedy
We will vote on the officers at our Annual meeting on August 21.


Distribution of Excess Reserve Funds						
Discussion of what is needed for reserves. The change in title is to reflect this is not excess revenue to be distributed after year end, but the reserve funds accumulated from activation fees.

Jim forwarded a report of Becket’s conversation with an insurance expert. The most important point was the 80% copay. We must establish the value of our network.  If we insure at least 80% of the value, insurance will pay for the value of the network.  If we insure less than 80% of the value, the payment will be reduced accordingly. We should use somewhat over the 80% to account for any value added, e.g. new drops. Most insurers will pay directly; the town does not have to pay and submit for reinsurance. This means that we do not need to keep such a large reserve.  He also recommends not claiming for costs that are close to the deductible amount – many small claims are worse than an occasional large one in causing rate increases
.  
Our insurers do not automatically increase the value of our assets, so we need to do that. The hut and contents should be covered in our town insurance. We should confirm that they are listed on the town’s property schedule. Kathy asked what covers the town-owned poles. Jim thought there was a distinction between horizontal & vertical builds but now thinks that it could be included with the fiber. David found that insuring poles was expensive, and they are typically taken out by cars, which would be covered by driver’s insurance. David asked how we prove that we’ve insured 80% and is it replacement cost? Jeremy thinks it is replacement cost. Bob G – insurance company can ask for your books when you submit a claim. Doug noted that our cost is everything we’ve paid except for engineering and make ready. Jeremy – we also need to include drops and remember that installation costs have increased. Jeremy thinks we should omit ONTs since they are inside.   Doug thinks we should ask WCF to compile the cost information for us. We could use the premise planning sheets and update with current costs. Kent notes the CRM Locations section does include a cost and it appears the WCF has updated with the current cost schedule, so should supply close enough information. Kent will download his Locations information and suggest how to use that information.  It appears that the attribute “has account” will indicate all the premises which have been connected. Kent says we need to confirm that our insurers will pay WCF directly, and if there are any exceptions. Bob Gross will contact Mick (MIIA) to confirm some of these questions. The Massachusetts Guarantee Fund backs up our current insurer, we should make sure that is true for any other insurer we use.

Our policies include acts of terrorism but not acts of vandalism, which is more likely so we should consider adding vandalism. David G – we may consider whether to insure the drops once we determine the total cost. Doug – we should include drops in case of catastrophic loss from major events.  

Other business which could not be reasonably foreseen within 48 hours of meeting 
Jeremy asked for the timeline for revenue distribution, Jim replied that calculations can’t be done until Jessica closes FY24, and she is still waiting for June bills. Could it be by July 23? Jim – that is tight but he should be able to supply an estimate. Kathy asked if debt repayment must be appropriated – the Department of Revenue (DOR) told the New Salem accountant that it must be if it’s to be used to pay down the debt. Jeremy – Becket put it in the warrant as an “up to” amount. Jim agreed that it must be appropriated – Kent reminds us there are other methods of appropriation as long as funds are authorized. Jim said DOR reminded us that CAF II funds don’t need to follow free cash process. Kathy and Kent noted the bulletin from DOR stated “no further appropriation.” Each town is advised to consult their own counsel. Doug – we need to show that CAF II funds are being used appropriately. 

Jim reported that all towns have signed the service agreement and he is setting up the Chart of Accounts to reflect that.  Jim would like to ask WCF to send all bills to WW to be paid.   Kathy asked about projects paid for by grants – not sure yet.  If needed for capital projects, WW can invoice the town and then pay WCF from funds received rather than taking it from towns’ reserved funds.  Jim will send the invoices and the towns can tell him if they should be billed. 

Confirm next BoD meetings							 
July 17, 2024, 6:30pm
August 7, 2024, 6:30pm
August 21, 2024, 6:30pm
Future – every 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 6:30pm

Adjourn Kent moved, Jeremy seconded - 7:46pm

Next – continue insurance, what level to make a claim? Increase coverage vs. cost, etc
Review budget that Jim will provide.

August – adopt budget along with elections.
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